
Key Principles 
 There is no evidence that for primary school 

children more homework leads to better out-
comes. 

 Evidence and experience has led us to con-
clude that home learning has a purpose in 
terms of: 

 embedding learning 
 encouraging parental support 
 enabling children to develop their inde-

pendent learning outside of school.  
 Home learning is not a fair assessment of a 

child’s ability, nor should it be used to cover 
curriculum objectives that haven’t been ad-
dressed in school.  

 Research evidence shows that the most im-
pactful homework for primary school is when 
it is used to routinely practice the key skills 
that are the cornerstones for our learning in 
school. The areas that need this type of regu-
lar and consistent ‘overlearning’ for consoli-
dation are: 
 Reading 
 Spelling 
 Maths 
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Communication 

In Nursery and Reception meetings are held 
in the summer term prior to starting so that 
all parents/carers are clear on what will be 
covered  when the children start. Each 
term, a curriculum/topic letter is also sent 
home detailing what is going to be covered 
that term.  
For years 1-6 there is a class meeting at the 
start of the Autumn term. Teachers will go 
through information for the coming year 
including giving out details of the objectives 
the children will be covering that year in 
reading, writing and maths. It is expected 
that all parents/carers will attend these 
meetings.  
As well as this, a curriculum/topic letter is 
sent out at the start of each term outlining 
the expected outcomes in reading and 
maths for that term, alongside useful re-
sources which can be used at home.  
In order to ensure these skills are practised 
regularly to consolidate the children’s learn-
ing in school teachers will send home tasks 
via the ‘Home learning journal’ and the 
‘Reading Diary’. The expectation is that par-
ents will support their child to check the 
journal and diary and complete the tasks. 
For all children there are termly parents/
carers meetings with their teacher. Teach-
ers will give a breakdown of where the child 
is at and give targets that detail what the 
next steps are in reading, writing and 
maths. If parents/carers are unable to make 
the set date/time offered it is expected that 
they would speak with the class teacher to 
make alternative arrangements.  

This document is reviewed and approved by the full governing 
board every 3 years.  
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Aim 
Our homework policy is designed to: 
 Ensure consistency of approach throughout 

the school.  
 Provide opportunities for parents and chil-

dren to work in partnership and to share and 
enjoy learning experiences.  

 Consolidate and reinforce basic skills and 
knowledge, especially in English and Maths  



 Reading & Spelling 
Reception and Year 1: The ‘Reading Diary’ is used as a 
tool for weekly communication between the teacher and 
the parents/carers about reading habits. Children will be 
given 2 reading books each week that they have read 
with their teachers to re-read at home. They will also be 
able to choose 2 picture books to share with an adult.  

Year 2 to Year 6: The children will have activities to com-
plete in their ‘Reading Diary’ which follow on from their 
group reading sessions with the teacher. These tasks re-
late to different assessment foci from the national curric-
ulum which is why they are specific to guided reading 
books. It’s also key that children read regularly for pleas-
ure. This too should be recorded in the ‘Reading Diary’ 
and monitored by an adult at home.  

Reading Diary Guidance 

Please refer to the insert inside the reading diary for fur-
ther guidance on how to use them. This will be appropri-
ate to your child’s age group. If the guidance is missing, 
or you are still unsure of what to do, please speak to your 
child’s class teacher who will go through it with you.  

How often should they read at home? 

We believe children should read (and/or be read to) eve-
ryday. Beginning readers should do 15-20 minutes build-
ing up as they get older and more proficient to longer.  
Sharing a book by reading to them is also important, es-
pecially to avoid putting too much pressure on them 
when they are young and learning which can lead to 
them being put off reading. If you are reading to your 
child, don’t forget to ask questions as you read, get them 
to retell what has happened, make predictions, talk 
about what they like and don’t like about the story etc.  
 
Spelling—Reception and Y1: Parents will be regularly 
informed of the phonics sound being covered in class in 
order to practise at home.  Keep an eye on working walls 
inside the class as well as on the noticeboards outside the 
classrooms.  
Year 2 to 6 : The children will cover a new letter/spelling 
pattern/rule at least every two weeks. We will send 
home the letter/spelling pattern/rule and the children 
will quickly become familiar with the different activities 
that they can use to help them practise this.  

 

Project based learning/
topic 

 

In the curriculum/topic letter that teachers send home at 
the beginning of each term, they will signpost any re-
sources that might be useful or interesting that are relat-
ed to the topic being covered. This is an opportunity for 
you to be able to find out more information relating to 
any topics the children are covering and for children to 
extend their learning and knowledge  beyond that which 
might be covered in class or to look in greater detail at 
something they will be covering. 

 

Home Learning Project   

From year 2 to year 6 they will be set a ‘home learning 
project’ task every half term holiday. 

This is an opportunity for them to showcase an area of 
their topic that particularly interested them. They have 
complete choice over what they do—it can be a poster, 
model, piece of art, story, computer presentation.  

Projects are set one week before the half term holiday 
and due to be brought back in to class one week after.  

They are then shared in class as well as displayed in an 
exhibition for parents.  

If you need any resources for a project—paper, card etc. 
please speak to your child’s class teacher and we will help 
where we can.  

 

 Maths 
There are specific number facts that are crucial for the 
children to learn in each Year group. These facts need 
constant revision and we will provide activities, ideas and 
resources to support this learning at the beginning of 
each term. For younger children these include number 
bonds to 10, 20 and 100 moving on to times tables multi-
plication and division facts.  

It is now expected that all children will know all their 
times tables  (as both multiplication and division facts) 
from 1 to 12 by the end of year 4. 

 

A ‘Maths Guide’ is given out to parents at the beginning 
of each year which details the curriculum objectives and 
formal methods we teach which can be referred to when 
helping children with their learning. There is also a copy 
of the calculation policy with details of different strate-
gies available on the school website.  

 

From year 2, ‘Home Learning Journals’ will have a maths 
activity in them every week. This will usually be based on 
an objective they have been covering that week in class 
and is an opportunity to go over the concept they have 
been taught and consolidate the learning.  

Where possible, this is done through a game or activity 
that you can do with your child.  

 

Mathletics  

This is an online maths resource that the school sub-
scribes to for children from year 1 to year 6. It allows 
children to be able to access games and activities across 
the maths curriculum covering all objectives for their age 
group and ability. Teachers will often set work to be com-
pleted on this but it can be accessed at anytime from 
home using the children personal login to be able to con-
solidate their maths skills through further practice. Chil-
dren receive points every time they use it which go to-
wards earning themselves certificates which are given 
out in school. Your child will be given their login details 
but if they ever forget or lose them please the their 
teacher know and they can give you the details.  

Login page: www.mathletics.com 


